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Community 
Update

Kerbside collection changes - 
Easter Period

Dollar Discovery Weekend 2023
Moira and Berrigan Shire Councils are seeking amazing 
businesses in the hospitality and tourism industry from around 
Sun Country to participate in the $1 Discovery Weekend for 2023, 
on July 22 & 23.
The Dollar Discovery Weekend is designed to allow locals to 
affordably explore our great region and its many attractions.
It’s FREE to participate.
Visit our website for more information on the campaign and how 
to join the 2023 campaign.

Thompsons Beach public toilet 
closure
Thompsons Beach public toilets (Beach Cafe) will be 
closed due to refurbishment from Monday 27 March 2023 to 
Friday 7 April 2023.

During this time, the female toilets will remain open
for the first six days, while the male toilets will be reopened and
ready for use from Sunday 2 April 2023.

Portable toilets will be available during this time.

Small fragments of bonded asbestos were found at 
the Yarrawonga transfer station. There has been no 
risk to those accessing the transfer station and there is 
presently no risk to staff or the community.

The Yarrawonga transfer station will not be accepting 
concrete and bricks waste during the hazardous waste 
removal program. This waste must be taken to Cobram 
Landfill until further notice.

Yarrawonga Transfer Station

TOWNSHIP OF NUMURKAH - Your bins will be 
emptied one day prior to your normal collection day. 
If you are within the town limits of Numurkah, your 
kerbside bins are to be placed out on the evening of 
TUESDAY 4 APRIL 2023 for collection on 
WEDNESDAY 5 APRIL 2023.

GOOD FRIDAY CHANGES - Residents 
who usually place their kerbside bins 
out on a Thursday night for FRIDAY 
COLLECTION, please place your bins 
out on the evening of WEDNESDAY 5 
APRIL 2023 for collection on THURSDAY 6 APRIL 2023.

Flood Recovery Support
If you have been affected by the recent floods, please know 
that you can access recovery support by contacting Council 
at (03) 5871 9222 and requesting to speak with our Flood 
Recovery Team. 

We are available to assist with Secondary Impact 
Assessments, mental health support, and provide eligible 
residents with white goods and other necessary items. 

Additionally, the free disposal of flood-affected waste has 
been extended until 2 May 2023 at approved landfills, but 
proof of residence must be presented. 

We are committed to helping our community recover and 
rebuild in the aftermath of the floods.

Youth Mental Health First Aid 
Course
The Youth Mental Health First Aid course teaches adults 
how to assist adolescents who are developing a mental 
health problem or in a mental health crisis.
18-19 April 2023 (2-day course)
9am - 5pm
Cobram Community House
Register for $30, visit our website for more information.


